HOLY TRINITY CHURCH, BIRCHFIELD

www.holytrinity-church.co.uk

Sunday 29th June 2025

Peter and Paul, Apostles 11am Sung Eucharist

WELCOME TO HOLV TRINITY

WELCOME TO HOLY TRINITY!

Today we welcome Revd John Nightingale who will be our celebrant and preacher. Please stay after the service to enjoy some refreshments.

.....

COLLECT

Almighty God,
whose blessed apostles Peter and Paul
glorified you in their death as in their life:
 grant that your Church,
inspired by their teaching and example,
 and made one by your Spirit,
may ever stand firm upon the one foundation,
 Jesus Christ your Son our Lord,
 who is alive and reigns with you,
 in the unity of the Holy Spirit,
 one God, now and for ever.

TODAY'S READINGS

Amen

ZECHARIAH 4: 1-6a, 10b-14 p 951 2 TIMOTHY 4:6-8,17-18 p 1197 MATTHEW 16: 13-19 p 983

How to contact Holy Trinity Church

Telephone: 0121 274 4652

Email addresses:

Church Warden - warden@holytrinity-church.co.uk

or <u>wendy.walker@holytrinity-church.co.uk</u> **Enquiries** – <u>info@holytrinity-church.co.uk</u>

Weddings & Baptisms - Jill.DeCosta@holytrinity-church.co.uk

NEXT SUNDAY

Service at 11am

If you have any items for this sheet, please give details to **Marcia West** or email newsletter@holytrinitychurch.co.uk

PRAYER LIST

Please remember the following people in your prayers:

George Bartley
Chase Bartlett
Gareth Howell
Jillian and John Underhill
Dennis Christian
Anne James
Albert Gray
The Anderson family
Christine Harris
Lyn McKie and family
Brian Perry and family
Joyce Francis and family
Yvonne Henry-Stewart and
family

The Wednesday morning service takes place at 10am.

Giving to Holy Trinity Church

There are several ways in which you can financially support Holy Trinity Church.

- By card we can take payments on SumUp machines, please see the warden, Wendy Walker or Theo Rutherford
- Secure online payments on the church website
- Standing Orders to set up regular payments.
- Envelope scheme please remember to bring your envelopes to church. If you are unable to visit church in person, please contact the Warden or ring the church phone number 0121 274 4652 for advice.
- For more information please go to www.holytrinitychurch.co.uk and click on the Giving tab.

PCC Secretary vacancy

The post of PCC Secretary is currently vacant, and the PCC is actively seeking someone they can appoint to the role. The Secretary will be doing the following tasks:

- take minutes at PCC meetings, which normally take place 4-5 times a year.
- distribute minutes and other documents to PCC members and co-ordinate reports for the church AGM.
- He/she will be dealing with confidential matters and will work closely with the PCC Chair and the Church Warden.

The role can be shared between two people in the post to help spread the workload if necessary. If anyone feels that they can take on this work, please speak to Keith Rutherford (PCC Chair) or Church Warden Wendy Walker, for more information.

+++++++++++++

Church Clean-up Day - 5th July

The PCC is organising a tidy-up of the church grounds, scheduled for Saturday 5th July from 11am to 3pm approx. If you can spare some time on the day to help out, please see the Warden or any PCC member as soon as possible.

+++++++++++++

Church Safeguarding matters

Holy Trinity Birchfield Church, through the Safeguarding Trainer, will provide Basic Awareness and Foundation training every third Saturday of the month. The next session is due to be run on 19th July. For further information, please contact the Safeguarding Officer, Michael Richards, at michaelgrichards@live.com or call the Holy Trinity Birchfield Church Warden at 0121 274 4652.

Social & Fundraising Team

The Father's Day Lunch was a fabulous event and we raised £272! Many thanks to everyone who supported the event. God bless from the Social & Fundraising Team.

Church Summer Fayre Saturday 28th and Sunday 29th June

If you were unable to attend the Summer Fayre on Saturday, some of the table-top sales and stalls will be available after the service today. All funds that are raised will go to support Holy Trinity Church, so please visit the stalls after today's service has finished.

Holy Trinity Academy will be visiting church for the end of year assembly on Tuesday 15th July.

Regular and new school walkers are needed to help with walking the children, please let Helen Cross know if you are available. Your assistance is greatly appreciated by the school. Church members are welcome to come to the service at 10am.